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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday 2nd February 2016.       
Present     



      Cllr. D. M. A. Chapman 
  Chairman
                                      Cllr. R. Leithall                           Chairman of Council
                                      Cllr. M. Benson 


  Cllr. R. Maycock



      Cllr. S. Hanson


  Cllr. T. Martin
In Attendance. Cllr. B. Lamb


                                 
413. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Cllr. S. Munn due to family business and Mr. K. Smith.
414. Footpath Problems.
1) Cllr. Chapman – tree down on footpath 4 but you can walk around it.
2) The Clerk has had contact from Dr N. Harmsworth. There are 3 trees down on footpath 37; the 
Clerk has been in contact with Mount Edgecumbe Estate Manager. There are 4 trees down on footpath 43; the Clerk has passed these onto Mount Edgecumbe also.
3) Cllr. Maycock – sign still missing on footpath 27, the Clerk explained that Mr Guy has not 


        delivered the sign posts as yet.
415. Lengthsman/Auxiliary Workman Duties. Community Road Warden Initiative and our
        participation.
Cllr. Benson asked the Clerk to relay progress on Jim Jeffries work. Clerk gave Mr Jeffries the following work
· Clear gully by Kingswell Farm where the road floods.
· Check and clear any blockages on the drains just past Denham Farm on the bend by the timber yard.
· Check the drain on the bend going up Winsabeer Lane.
· Clean main Bere Alston sign and the yellow restriction sign at Quarry Corner.
 This is work being undertaken from the TAP Fund shared with Gulworthy, we have £960.
Cllr. Benson stated that we need to draw up a programme of work to present to Southern Links as Cllr. Lamb pointed out that the grant was for a period up to 31st March 2016, as evidence that we intend to use it.
The following are areas for the programme:-
Bere Ferrers
· Dip by Parsonage Farm floods.
· By the allotments entering the village.
· Station Road just past ‘Greystone’ entering Bere Ferrers on the right-hand side pipe needs rodding.
Bere Alston
· Narrows Broad Park Road left-hand side exiting the village, gully needs clearing.
· Grove Lane drain from main road gully completely blocked and needs digging out.
· Possible gullies down on the Philleigh Road.
Cllr. Benson felt a sum should be kept for emergencies.
Clerk to email all Councillors ask them to bring any issues they know of to Full Council to add to the programme.
Cllr. Lamb – Tools Application for TAP Fund has been circulated to Gulworthy, Horrabridge and 
Dartmoor Forest, the other partners for the scheme, a list was given out to committee members.
The issue is storage the Clerk stated there would be no room in the workman’s store; a possible solution would be to do away with the clergies’ room which has never been used for this purpose. To widen the doorway to accommodate the trailer then the unit can be stored away from the workman’s area, Clerk to seek an estimate to alter the building.
Cllr. Lamb stated that after approval of the money a meeting with all parties concerned would be set up to organise running the scheme.
Cllr. Leithall brought up the continued maintenance of the equipment, there needs to be an understanding with the other Councils with some contribution towards the maintenance.
Cllr. Lamb stated that the ½ day safety course could be run in the parish.
416. Snow Warden item referred from Full Council regards salt spreader.
Cllr. Martin brought forward the idea of a spreader. Cllr. Maycock stated we have one but it was never successful, he will investigate the state of it but the consensus of opinion is that spreading the salt with a shovel is better than chucking a load out: little and often is the idea.
We now have quite a few volunteers.
417. Correspondence.
1) Tamar Valley AONB – become a Tamar Valley Footpath Champion – whilst walking the 
footpaths simply make a note of anything that may need a little love, from overgrown section of footpath or broken stile, to confusing signage or slippery terrain, which we will pass on to the Parish concerned.
As this Council is in the Parish Paths Partnership we already inspect our paths and report to Devon County.
418. Items for next Agenda.
1) Review Lengthsman issues and programme.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 8.40pm.
Dated this 23rd February 2016.     
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….

